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March 1st, 2023 

Dear Care Coordination Partners, 

Please review the DHS communication regarding PCA and paid family members. Care Coordinators should plan accordingly with members that may be affected.

End of temporary waiver allowing certain family members to be paid for providing PCA services
During the COVID-19 federal public health emergency, personal care assistance (PCA) agencies were temporarily allowed to hire the following types of family members to be paid to provide PCA services to individuals enrolled in Minnesota Health Care Programs (MHCP):

· Parents

· Stepparents

· Spouses

· Legal guardians of minors

The federal government has announced that they are ending the public health emergency on May 11, 2023. What this means for PCA agencies and family members who have been providing PCA services:

· After May 11, 2023, PCA agencies can no longer pay the family members previously listed to provide PCA services to members enrolled in MHCP to receive PCA care.

· MHCP is directing PCA agencies and families to work together with the lead agency (county, tribal government, or managed care organization) to develop an alternative plan for providing PCA services.

PCA agencies who have additional questions can contact the MHCP Provider Resource Center at 651-431-2700 or 800-366-5411 or use the Disability Services Division Contact Form to submit an inquiry.

Thank you,
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